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Abstract
The Santo Domingo Pueblo reservation is located in the Rio Grande rift valley, approximately 35 miles south of Santa Fe.  The ecological environment that makes up the majority of the reservation is Pinon-Juniper woodlands.  The Native peoples of Santo Domingo Pueblo today still use the woodlands to gather plants such as, yucca, rabbit bush, and prickly pear for medicinal, cultural, and food purposes; and also to hunt animals such as, rabbits, robins, and mourning doves for sources of food.  However, over time, the changing climate and environment has lead to soil erosion, increase in invasive vegetation growth, and uninhabitable environments for wildlife.   The Santo Domingo Pueblo Woodland Management Plan is a project directed toward maintaining and preserving the values and uses of the Santo Domingo Pueblo Pinon-Juniper woodlands.  By initiating the project, social and physical experimental field research such as; butterfly monitoring, vegetation monitoring, and focus groups, were surveyed and conducted, that involved both tribal members and the Pinon-Juniper woodlands.  Each focus group contributed information that associated with personal and community uses of the woodlands, by listing vegetation and animal species on data matrices, and drawing buffers of area locations where such vegetation and animals can be found, gathered, and obtained abundantly.  Extensive juniper-tree cutting and mulching has also been done by the NRB (Natural Resource Branch) crew; branches were used as ground cover, while large tree stems were placed in arroyos to serve as dams and prevent heavy rainwater flow that cause soil erosion.  On the other hand, butterfly and vegetation monitoring were carried out by creating 30 feet by 30 feet transect plots, as each individual transect (point A and point B) were GPSed.  By walking straight parallel lines, a lookout for butterflies, overstory, understory, and ground cover of forbs, shrubs, and tree species were approximated quantitatively.  This provided valuable information as to which areas to flag trees needed to be cut, and also to better understand the abundance and various types of vegetation growing in the woodlands. 
